
  LUNCARTY, REDGORTON & MONEYDIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 25 January 2022
Via Zoom commencing at 19:30
PRESENT
 
George Black (GB) – Chair

Frank Stevenson (FS)  Vice Chair

Elizabeth Comrie (EC)

Moira Hutchison (MH
Iain Matheson (IM) 
Alison Hood (AH)

APOLOGIES
John Bowman (JB) – Technical difficulties
Alistair Godfrey (AG)
IN ATTENDANCE
John Andrews (JA)
Councillor I James (IJ)

Councillor A Jarvis (AJ)

Councillor G Laing (GL)
Number of public attending: 6
Chair opened meeting and welcomed everyone to the Zoom meeting.
 
1. APOLOGIES
 
Apologies received from John Bowman (due to technical difficulties) and Alistair Godfrey.
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
 
Acceptance of the Minute of the 26 November 2021 meeting was agreed, proposed, and seconded by FS and GB.
3. MATTERS OUTSTANDING
i) CTLR – IJ provided an up date as he had spoken with Mark Butterworth and Gillian Ferguson who were unaware of through traffic in Scarth Road.  Tree felling has begun before birds start nesting. 
ii) IJ also provided an update regarding the water not draining away in Langlands Park - Kirsty Scott confirmed the water near the play area had been tested and was not contaminate in anyway.  Scottish Water approached to look into the possibility of relocating water pipes if not, the possibility of relocating the play area could be looked into.  GB reminded everyone of the impacted ground on the football pitches and it had mentioned this might be remedied by earth quaking.  Councillor James advised he would keep an eye on this and update us from time to time.
Councillor James also advised Darryl McKeown was not aware the horse signs were missing and this will now be included on the list with the other missing signs for replacement.

Member of public at Redgorton advised since trees had been felled he had noticed the increase in traffic noise coming from the A9.  Asked if trees would be replanted in the future.  Councillor Jarvis advised it might not be possible if they were to impact on the visibility on the dual carriageway.  
Should anyone have questions or queries relating to the trunk road to contact BEAR Scotland who maintain the A9 in the first instance.  Overall responsibility belongs to Transport Scotland. 

AH advised the pot holes between Tophill and Rashielee Farms had been filled in however more potholes have appeared.  It was suggested she log these on PKC portal and keep a note of the case number.

Member of the public commented on the speed cars traveled on the Redgorton to Pitcairngreen road.  She went onto Advise she had contacted Police Scotland who said it was not a Police matter but a Council issue.  She also asked if a flashing 40 mph sign could be installed.  It was noted a 60 mph sign was usually installed on trunk roads.  
It was also noted this route was used by mechanics to test drive cars in the past as well as the old A9 turning from Tullybelton through Luncarty onto the A9. It was suggested if you thought this was the case to contact one of the  garage Franchises who might be able to speak to their staff.
4.     COMMUNITY POLICE UPDATE
 

No Police representation.  
5. 
(a)  PLANNING UPDATE
Nothing to report, one current application relating to a house extension in Lowfield.  The Kinvaig application was withdrawn.  
IM advised the Luncarty South Phase 4 (field behind Albert Cottage) have applied for a Notice to Environment Research Work.  This would be likely be a Scoping Exercise relating to types of houses, heating systems and other related issues.  They would likely apply in time for an outlined planning permission in time.  

It was noted the Nursing Home extension had not progressed.  Councillor Laing advised due to Covid extensions would be given if someone had not started building work on the site.

(b) TREASURERS REPORT
£694.35 in the bank currently.  It was noted 6p interest was received.     
6.      CTLR
This is a major project and work commencing soon.
JA advised a Hearing is to be held in relation to the closure of the Core Path at Denmarkfield.  This will be chaired by a Reporter with a target date of 11 May 2022.  JA advised he was unsure what this actually meant and would try to provide an answer to what the term - target date meant.  6 organizations and 10 individuals have opposed the closure of the path and this hearing will take place to determine the next steps.
7.  ROADS
Discussion around roads, the main road in Redgorton, where is the proposed crossing.  
GL offered to keep tract of any defections submitted to chase up  however it was noted the need to keep a note of the reference number to ensure this could be tracked.  Various potholes in the area have been fixed and if street lighting is out.  
Councillor Jarvis advised a number of road related requests by the Community Council have been added to a tentative list – this includes, a toucan crossing and bollards in Marshall Way, and a Puffin Crossing on Main Road, Warning sign at Downhill, a 40 mph sign at Luncarty North.  New direction signs at Redgorton Crossroads, including footway to Kirkhill. The items on the list will fluctuate up and down depending on various other factors.  Action:  JB to contact Darryl McKeown.

Discussion around the proposed crossing to access the bus stop at the south side of A9 at Redgorton.  This crossing on the A9 is to be installed ‘at grade’ i.e. road level. This proposed double staggered crossing will be allow pedestrians, wheelchair users, cyclists and prams having to cross two lanes, then wait to cross the next two busy lanes on the southbound A9.  Member of public willing to arrange a meeting with a councilor or two provisionally arranged for Friday 4 February 2022.  Jacob’s were asked sometime ago if a  bridge could be build over the A9.   AJ suggested the Community Council should link into Countryside Trust.

Member of public asked if Main Street, Redgorton was an adopted road by the Council.  Currently this road has a number of potholes however if large vehicles were to be going up and down the road these potholes would become larger.  .  Councillor Laing advised he was happy to meet anyone to look at the road and to see where the two exits from Redgorton were.  JA confirmed during the meeting this was a Council adopted road.   This could make it easier to have a clause put into the contract for the road to be re-instated once work was competed.  It was noted the path between Redgorton Crossroads and Battleby was nearly finished and looking good.

8. CORRESPONDENCE
EC advised letter received relating to works on the Perth Inverness Railway line at weekends 22, 29 January 2022 from 22:00 – 08:00 am.  5, 12, 19 and 26 February again overnights 22:00 – 08:00 am.
9.   CORE PATHS
It was noted the Core Path at Cramflat Farm had moved due to buildings works and whilst permission could have been granted under planning permission for a temporary diversion. Currently a large sign saying keep out and the path is well away from its initial position.  JA asked if Planning would look at this as it looks like a lot of money has been spend on the replacement path.  The planning permission stated that a diversion order was required.  Action: JA to take this forward.
10.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

GB advised he attended a meeting with PKC staff relating to the Perth Dunkeld Road corridor – the main route into Perth.  No specifics were discussed just to seeking our and other local Community Councils views on how this could impact our residents in our commute to work etc. Action: GB to contact Jonathan Clarkson regarding his attendance at our March meeting.

GB mentioned the Denmarkfield Gate which is now off its hinges.  IM raised a request to have the gate looked at and repaired, however, it looks like a new gate might be required.  FS asked if a sign could be erected to close the gate after use.


Discussion around renewing the zoom contract which ends before next meeting in February.  It was agreed renew the contract.  


EC raised an issue on behalf of a local resident regarding the amount of leaves on the Planton Path between the Memorial Hall and the Isla Road car park.  Action:  EC to raise issue on the portal and update the elected members.

AH advised 2 oil drums had been dumped on the Tullybelton Road – left on verge on U32.


Member of public at Redgorton has reported via Council portal a request to clear the weeds from the path between Redgorton Crossroads to Farm road end.  Council Laing reiterated the need to note down case number as this will help trace what is going on.  The lady in question commented on the swiftness in dealing with the two previous requests she made via the PKC portal. It was also noted the poor road conditions however, last time this was raised with Council Roads Department, we were advised it was not bad enough for an upgrade.

11.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
· 22 February 2022
(Meeting closed at 21.23)


